
HALE PREP SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

News from the week beginning Monday 8th Jan to Friday 19th January 2024 

 

 RECEPTION YEAR 1 YEAR 2 
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Oscar 
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William 
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   Aaron 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SNOW! 

It has been a chilly week, but the children have loved playing in the snow!  We have plenty of the 

school hats in stock now.  These can be purchased from the office and are £8 each. 
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YEAR 4 PARENTS' MEETING 

A reminder about the meeting at the school on Monday, January 22nd, to discuss the Year 6 

examination process. We will be addressing the requirements for both the local grammar schools 

and the independent grammar school examinations. The meeting will commence at 6.00 pm and 

last about half an hour.   

 

PARENTS’ EVENINGS FOR RECEPTION – YEAR 5 

This term’s parents’ evenings will take place on Monday 29th, and Wednesday 31st January.  As 

before, appointments will be booked via the App.  Bookings will open next Wednesday at 7 pm 

and close at 2 pm on Friday.  A message will be sent next week to remind you when the system 

opens for bookings.  Parents of infants make one appointment with their child’s teacher.  For 

years 3, 4 and 5, parents book an appointment with their child’s English teacher and an 

appointment with their child’s maths teacher, two appointments in total. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ISLA 

Well done to Isla in Year 6, who has been selected for the Trafford Schools cross-country team.  

 

 

 

CRICKET FOR GIRLS – NEW TEAM FORMING IN ALTRINCHAM 

Are there any girls in Years 3-6 interested in Kwik Cricket?  A new team is forming at Ashley 

Cricket Club this season. A taster session with qualified coaches is being held at 9.30 am on 

Sunday, 28th Jan, in the Sports Hall at BTH School, Urban Rd WA15 8HT. Interested girls can 

ask their parents to book a place for them by contacting john.greening@sjpp.co.uk 

 

 

FOOTBALL DEBUTS 

Children from years 3, 4, 5 and 6 have played games against Altrincham Prep School during 

their PE lesson over the last few weeks. Many of the boys in the juniors have enjoyed the 

experience of making their debut for the school football team. Indeed, for some, it has been their 

first-ever experience of playing a competitive football game. The results of the games have been as 

follows: 

 

Year 4 A team Altrincham Prep 3- 3  Hale Prep     Year 4 B team Altrincham Prep 5- 0  Hale Prep 0 

Year 3 A team Altrincham Prep 0- 3 Hale Prep 3       Year 3 B team Altrincham Prep 3- 0 Hale Prep 0 

Year 5 & 6 B team Altrincham Prep 3-1 Hale Prep    Year 5 & 6 C team Altrincham Prep 7-0 Hale Prep 

Thanks to all the spectators who have supported their children during these afternoons. 
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HALE PREP HEALTH CHAMPIONS 

Last Thursday, 11th January, Theo, Isabella, Toju, and Selin travelled to Urmston Cricket Club for 

The Trafford Schools’ Health Champions event. Whilst there, they learned about the importance of 

sleep, restricting time on handheld devices, a healthy diet, and good social and emotional health. 

The group will next help plan some school activities around developing children’s health and well-

being. 

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 2 FIRE OF LONDON WORKSHOP 

 

Year 2 travelled back in time to 1666 on Tuesday to find out what London was like at 

the time we had the Great Fire. They met Samuel Pepys, the famous diarist, and Daisy, 

who worked at the Pudding Lane bakery where the fire had started. Favourite activities 

included helping to put the fire out by forming human chains and learning to perform a 

square dance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


